
 
 
 
 
VIA E-MAIL: commentletters@waterboards.ca.gov 
 
Ms. Jeanine Townsend 
State Water Resources Control Board  
P.O. Box 100  
Sacramento, CA 95811-100 
 
          January 31, 2019 
 
Subject:   Recommendations for Implementation of a Statewide Low-Income Water Rate 
     Assistance Program - Submitted by Hi-Desert Water District 
 
 
Dear Chair Marcus and members of the Board, 
 
The Hi-Desert Water District (the “District”) appreciates the opportunity to partner with the 
State Water Resources Control Board (SWRCB), along with other community water systems, to 
address the issue of water affordability. The District is agreeable that financial assistance is 
needed for low-income customers, but there are concerns as to how the proposed Statewide 
Low-Income Assistance Program (LIRA) is structured.  
 
On August 22, 2017, the District submitted a comment letter that included recommendations to 
assist the State with developing the LIRA program. Also, within the letter was background 
information as to why the disadvantaged community of Yucca Valley would benefit from a well-
structured financial assistance program.  While reviewing the Draft Implementation Plan, the 
District was pleased to see previous comments were taken into consideration, but it still has 
reservations about how the structure is proposed. 
 
After the Draft Implementation Plan was reviewed by the District’s Public Advisory Committee, 
its staff,  its Legislative Committee and its Board of Directors, the District is asking that the 
SWRCB address the following concerns and incorporate some of the recommendations 
provided while drafting the final LIRA program: 
 
Determining Benefits Received by Eligible Recipients 
As presented in the Draft Implementation Plan, the proposed three-tier structure does not 
support the State’s initiative to reduce water use.  Per AB 1668 urban water providers will be 
required to meet the target of 55 gallons per capita per day by December 2020, yet the tier 
plan provides a larger discount to those who are exceeding that daily indoor water use goal.  
District’s have come a long way after California’s drought in educating customers about the 
need to reduce daily water use by issuing outreach materials, written warnings and fines. By 
providing a backwards incentive that benefits those with high water use,  years of progress 
towards conservation efforts will unravel. Our customer committee and Board, propose a 
structure that rewards those households that are conservative with water use, particularly 
those that comply with the new standard of 55 gallons per capita per day. 
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